September 2, 2014
Dear Parents and students,
I am excited to welcome you to Young Musicians of Virginia and the American Literature course.  My prayer is that your students will be strengthened academically, intellectually and spiritually this year.  It is my pleasure to assist in this process; below is some key information you will need to have a successful academic year.  Please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns you may have at any time during the year.   
Mrs. Carrie Donley

757-962-9285/cldliterature@gmail.com

www.americanlitymv.weebly.com
Supplies

Text list (attached)





Loose-leaf paper and pencils
One loose-leaf binder with dividers (1 1/2 inch or greater)

Highlighters


Homework

Students will receive an assignment sheet with homework for the month.  The assignments listed under the class date are the ones that are due for that day.  Assignments are to be portioned out daily and will take at least 1-2 hours to complete each day we are not in class.  Students must plan their time wisely.
There is a website for the class that parents as well as students can utilize as much as needed.  The website will contain a copy of the monthly syllabus, Power Point slides from class, and other supporting documents and information.  If we have snow days, students are expected to keep up with the syllabus.
Assignments which are not homework or class participation (papers, tests and quizzes) are due on the due date and 10 points per YMV day late will be deducted for late work.

Grading and Expectations

Homework - 20%  This will be checked each class period and will be 100% or zero; there is no partial credit given.  
Quizzes - 20%  There will be some scheduled and some pop quizzes given.
Class participation - 20%  Participation is essential to getting the most out of a literature class at the high school level, therefore, it is expected all will share during each class day.
Tests - 40%  All tests need to be signed by a parent before being turned in at class.  Tests will need your signature to verify the student completed the test without assistance; you are aware a test was taken; and you supervised the test to assure honesty and integrity.  If a test comes in unsigned, it will be sent back home to be signed, and if turned in the next YMV day, it will be late with 10 points automatically deducted.
Absences

If the student will be absent from class, please call the YMV office as soon as possible at 420-1961.  Missed homework is due within one week from the date the student returns to class.
Class Mom and Dad

If any of you are available to be placed on an "on call" list for the class should I need to be absent due to sickness, please let me know as soon as possible.  In this case, students could still go to class instead of study hall and subject material would already be provided for the students to cover, so no expertise would be necessary.

YMV Family File System/Communications
Please do not forget to check your email for the YMV newsletter each week and your family file folder by the front desk.  Communication and correspondence can come from me in these forms, and you may also leave communication with me through my teacher folder or teacher box in the office.
―――――――――――――――――――――――――――――――――――――――――――――――
Class Rules

1. Students will come to class fully prepared with completed homework, texts needed, pencil and paper and good attitudes.

2.  Students will be one time and in their seats, ready to work when class begins.

3.  There will be no talking without permission after the opening prayer.  Students will raise their hand and wait for the teacher to recognize them before speaking.

4.  Students will be ready to participate in discussions and ask questions if they need clarification.

Please sign in acknowledgement that you have read and understand all this information and return to Mrs. Donley by the end of the first week of class.
_____________________________________


________________________________

Parent







Student

Date_____________
